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Principalõs Report 
òExcellence Through Opportunityó 

 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

Yesterday the Kyabram P-12 College held our annual Pink Ribbon breakfast to raise 
money for breast cancer research.  The breakfast was well attended with many 
families enjoying a hearty breakfast well before school.  It also provided a great 
opportunity for staff, students and parents to have a quick catch up as groups were 
able to sit around and enjoy their breakfast. I would like to thank all the staff involved in 
organising the breakfast and especially those involved with the catering side of things.  
I didnôt realise we have so many óshort orderô cooks on staff. I would also like to thank 
our community for their support.  
 

Friday is óHappy Chappyô Day at Kyabram P-12 College when we acknowledge the 
great work of our College Chaplains.  This year we ask our students to wear a piece of 
yellow apparel to school with their uniform in acknowledgement of our Chaplains and 
the work they do for all of us.  It is important for our community to know that our 
Chaplains are part of a team in our school that supports the wellbeing needs of our 
whole College community.  Their role takes many shapes, from provider of food, 
facilitator of programs, counsellor, and support person and trusted adult to many 
students. They are linked to the community through the school and vice a versa. 
Thank you Liz, Rob and the Chaplaincy Committee.  
 

Over the holiday period two of our three shade structures were put in place at the 
primary school campus.  These shade structures have added a new element to our 
playground area and although designed to protect from the sun, these structures will 
allow access to the equipment all year round. The third shade structure will be put in 
place over the Melbourne Cup weekend.   
 

The accessibility of the Collegeôs car parks is causing a few concerns at the moment 
for both staff and parents. I would ask that all parents drive carefully around the 
College when delivering students to school and picking them up at the end of the day. 
In regards to the car parks, not all of them are for parent access.  The only car park 
that parents can access is the car park next to the BER, accessed off Haslem Street. 
The main staff (only) and service access is the car park accessed off Fischer Street.  
This is not for parent use.   
 

Year 12 students finished formal classes yesterday and as I mentioned in our last 
Channels, the College has invited Year 12 students, their teachers and College 
Council members to a breakfast at Hurleyôs Hotel. At the completion of the breakfast 
students were accompanied to school to attend an assembly to wish them good luck 
with their examinations. The assembly provided the audience with some entertaining 
moments as Year 12 students said their farewells through dance, songs, comedy and 
magic acts. Students now have a week to prepare for the start of the examination 

period, with the English examination set for Wednesday 28
th
 October.  On behalf of the 

College community, I would like to wish all our Year 12 students the very best over the 
       coming weeks. 

Respect    Responsibility   Resilience   Doing Your Best    Community 

IMPORTANT DATES  
OCTOBER  

23  

Happy Chappy Day 

26 -30  

Yr 10 Melbourne Work Experience 
 

Yr 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp 

26  

Primary State Athletics 

29  

Music Count Us In at 12:15pm 

NOVEMBER  

2 

Pupil Free Day 

3 

Cup Day Holiday 

4 

Parent Forum Grades 3-6  

5 

Cows Create Careers  -  Miss 
Lockwoodôs class 

6 

P-2 Tabloid Sports 
 

Wind Surfing/Paddle Boarding Yr 9 
 

Cows Create Careers Yr 9 
 

Bush Market Performance 

10  

Yr 10 Mock Interviews 

11  

Ur 10 Mock Interviews 
 

Yr 11 Last day of Classes 

12  

Lifeskills Excursion 
 

Music Expo 

13  

Yr 11 Exams 
 

Parkland Golf Yr 9 Outdoor Rec 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Kyabram P-12 College has held its first parent forums for the term to gather information from parents about a range 
of topics, including their studentsô learning at Kyabram P-12 College.  The next group of forums will be for parents/
guardians of Years 9, 10 and 11students next Tuesday evening at 6pm in the College library.  The following week 
we will hold the Grades 3-6 forum in the College library at 6pm on Wednesday 4

th
 November. We would really 

appreciate your feedback on a range of issues while providing you with an opportunity to ask about our College. 
 
As previously mentioned, I had the privilege of interviewing our candidates for the College Captain positions for 
2016.  The candidates had a series of questions that they had to respond to during their interview with the panel. All 
responded in a confident manner and had clearly thought about how they would conduct themselves if elected to the 
position of College Captain.  The candidates delivered their campaign speeches to the Year 11 cohort last Friday.  
All candidates were very impressive.  Equally impressive was the audience of students who eventually voted on the 
day.  I am happy to announce that our Captains for 2016 are Stephanie Denham and Brodie Mulcahy and our Vice 
Captains are Lauren Kightly and Bim Sherwood.  I would like to again congratulate all the candidates and to wish our 
Captains all the best in their roles for 2016. 
 
Chris Eeles 
Acting College Principal  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

P-6 Assistant Principal Report  
David Jenner  

PINK RIBBON BREAKFAS T 
On Wednesday morning our College held its annual Pink Ribbon Breakfast in order to raise money for Breast 
Cancer support and research. We had a fantastic showing of support, with many families enjoying a breakfast of 
pancakes, eggs, bacon and sausages. Our breakfast raised approximately $1200, a fantastic achievement! 
Congratulations to all for your support, team work and efforts in regards to organising and cooking the breakfast.   A 
big thank you to Jamesôs for the eggs, Fitzgerald Butchers for the bacon and also Kyabram Bakery and Bakerôs 
Delight for their contribution. 
 
 

P-4 Awards  

Congratulations to this weekôs 
award winners. 

Congratulations to last weekôs 
award winners. 



 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

P-2 SHADE SAILS  
The P-2 shade sail will be completed the weekend of the Melbourne Cup. This will give the workmen a four day 
opportunity to install the roof without students being present, as student safety is our main priority.  Once this task 
has been completed, numerous finishing touches will commence in all three playground areas.  Thank you to all for 
your patience and support whilst these works take place.  
 

GR 3/4 ôBEING FIT & HEALTHYõ DAY 
On Wednesday 14

th
 October the grade 3/4 students participated in a óBeing Fit & Healthyô Day.  This involved 

various members of the community planning sessions to help educate the students on making healthy choices and 
why it is so important to do so. This was a great way to immerse the students in their current Inquiry unit ï óWhat 
makes a healthy Lifestyle?ô  The visitors we had were-  

¶ Russell Jarrett from Infinity Health ï Boot Camp 

¶ Janine McCague from Echuca Regional Health ï dental hygiene. 

¶ Kristy from Goulburn Valley Water ï water as a health drink and the environmental 

impact. 

¶ Sally  from Kyabram Regional Health ï dietary choices, 5 food groups. 

¶ Barb Buckell ï Kyabram P-12 Well Being ï Relaxation and emotional control. 

¶ Kate Nicholls from Valley Sport ï CPR 

Introduction. 
 
The day finished off with each child receiving a show bag 
containing various bought and donated health foods, 
items and pamphlets. 
 
A great day had by all.. 
 
 

Prep News  
The Preps have enjoyed learning new basketball skills this week. Thanks to the Grade 
5/6 classes for teaching us some new games and activities.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
During Discovery Play time the kids have been experimenting with obstacle courses and learning 
about the way things move.  
 

Year 2 News  
Grade 2 students have been investigating the movement of objects through pushing and pulling ï a quick tour of the 
playground identified more than 20 things that move if you push or pull on them! Next week we will be investigating 
the movement of the sun ï letôs hope for sunshine during the day and some refreshing rain at night.  
 

In Maths we are learning to solve problems by using number sentences for addition or subtraction, remembering to 
use efficient mathematical strategies for efficient calculation. Sometimes the students are using diagrams to help 
solve problems, but with more practise they are also learning to solve problems mentally. Our students are also 
completing the related tasks in Mathletics; we find using this online program enables students to add to the depth of 
their knowledge and the fluency of their calculations, plus, itôs fun.  
 

In Spelling, our three groups (the Red Rascals, Amber Imps and Green Goblins) are becoming adept at working with 
their weekly word sorts from the Words Their Way program.  A sort is a group of words that follow patterns to make 
a certain sound; examples of patterns recently studies include blends such as sp and sk, digraphs (two letters 
making one sound) such as ch and sh, vowel patterns such as the long e sound being made by ea or ee and how to 
add ïed and ïing to words ending in e. Some of the work has been tricky but we are very pleased with the efforts 
our students are making to meet the challenges! 

http://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/glossary/popup?a=M&t=Number


 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Year 3/4 News  
Weôve had a wonderful start to Term 4!  A lot has happened; the óBeing Fit and Healthy Dayô and a visit from Market 
Fresh being highlights so far.  The Show Bags that were given out on our Being Fit and Healthy Day were enjoyed by 
all.  Any effort you could make to ensure your child brings healthy food to school in their lunch box is much 
appreciated.  
 
Hats: Hats are required this term and weôre off to a good start. 
 
Spelling Homework: please expect Spelling homework to come home every week with your child. It needs to be 
completed and handed in each week. 
 
We are continuing to enforce our 3/4 Behaviour Management Plan.  A copy of this should be in your childôs diary, but 
if you have any questions about this, please see your childôs teacher. 
 

Year 5/6 News  
There is lots of excitement in the 5/6 area as we make preparations for our camp to Sovereign Hill.  Donôt forget to 
organise the shoes!  Students will need flat black or brown shoes or boots (NOT sneakers or runners).  Boots 
cannot have writing on them.  DO NOT leave this to the last minute, as the shoes they give students at the school 
arenôt as comfortable. 
 
There has also been much excitement for our Year 6s who have begun the transition program to Year 7. Each studio 
has already spent a couple of hours at the Secondary Campus having a tour and getting to know staff.  
 
With the unexpected warm weather please remember: 

¶ Hats are now to be worn at all times when outside. 

¶ Bring a drink bottle to school, with water only. 

  
What is Social Networking? 
Often we are having to handle issues at school that originate outside of school on social media.  Please take the time 
to read the information below on Social Networking.  As always we are happy to address any questions you may 
have. 
 
Social networking describes a variety of services like Facebook, YouTube, Instagram, World of Warcraft, Moshi  
Monsters, Twitter, Skype, Snapchat, Minecraft and many others. 
 
All of these services enable direct interaction between individuals. Users can post information about themselves, 
display photos, tell people what theyôve been up to, chat and play games. 
 
For children, the risks in using social networking sites include: 

¶ sharing too much informationðfor example, photos from a party might be okay for close friends to see but can 

become an issue if shared more widely 

¶ not protecting personal informationðaccount details and location information can be used inappropriately by 

others to find young people or access their online accounts 

¶ treating online friends as real friendsðitôs easy for people to lie online, including those who are seeking 

children and young people for more than a social relationship. 
 

What should I do?  
Cybersmart is a national cybersafety and cybersecurity education program managed by the Australian 
Communications and Media Authority (ACMA).  They recommend the following.  
  

¶ Stay involved in your childôs use of new technology. 

¶ Check the age restrictions for the social networking service or game.  Most mainstream sites like Facebook, 

Instagram and others require the user to be 13 or older. 

¶ Encourage children to think before they put anything online.  Information posted online can be difficult or 
impossible to remove. 

 

The above information was taken from Cybersmart's "The Parents Guide to Online Safety".  Visit 
www.cybersmart.gov.au for other ways to you can help your child and encourage them to take control of the issue. 
 
 

https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=DksHgUqyxmRX5zweQsV-Nhf0ZA2H4hsBJN8xGIYmlpPdNxxYjtnSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBjAHkAYgBlAHIAcwBtAGEAcgB0AC4AZwBvAHYALgBhAHUALwA.&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.cybersmart.gov.au%2f


 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Primary PE  

This week in PE the 5/6 students planned and taught a basketball skills rotation.  They taught the skills of shooting, 
dribbling, throwing/catching and defending to our P-2 classes. The students had to consider the ability of the P-2s 
and how to modify equipment and activities to suit them.  They all did a fantastic job and it was great to see the 5/6 
students leading the younger students in such a positive way.  Thank you to the P-2 teachers for being so flexible 
and allowing this to happen. 
 
This term in PE will see the Preps working on their kick and finishing up with a refresher on all of 
the skills they have learnt this year.  The grade 1/2 students have been learning the forehand 
strike and will finish off with a four week Milo Cricket unit.  The 5/6s have 
completed their Around the World unit and are now moving into a 
Basketball SEPEP unit in which they will all play a 
part in running a class and a whole 5/6 
Tournament.  The winners will play off against the 
teachers in Week 8. 
 
Please ensure all students have a hat, drink bottle, 
sunscreen and appropriate foot ware for PE 
classes.  
 

Primary Singers  
Sue Meeking  

MUSIC COUNT US IN  
Grade P-6 students and some years 2-12 instrumental students have been involved in preparing for a nation-wide 
event called MUSIC COUNT US IN by learning the song ñGOLDò.  This project aims to encourage anybody to join in 
singing and playing music.  Our students are keen to have a good old sing and especially, to sing at the peak event 
which is at 12.30 pm on Thursday 29

th
 October. 

 
Families are welcome to come along to the P- 2 Community Building where our students will gather to sing and play 
the song ñGOLDò.  We sing promptly at 12:30 pm so please arrive around 12:20 pm to collect your song lyrics and 
join in.  
 
We sing at the same time as every other school involved around Australia even though we are in Kyabram.  The 
concept means around half a million people will be singing and playing this uplifting song at exactly the same time 
no matter where they are in our country. 
If you are interested in a bit of home practice please go online to check this out: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXCP0jJZteg 
 
COMING EVENTS for most MUSIC STUDENTS 

§ Bush Market:  Wednesday November 6
th 

§ EXPO concert at the Plaza:  Thursday November 12th 
 
 

SINGERS SUPPORT BREAST CANCER AWARENESS  
Congratulations to our group of very kind Primary Singers who today went to sing as many of the Kyabram 
community remembered those affected by breast cancer. We are so proud of these committed students who are 
learning to share their talents in our community. 
 
 

Artwork in the Kyabram Show  
Well done to all our students who had Art Work entered into the Kyabram Show!  Our students put in a fantastic 
effort and won 30 first and second prizes and had many artworks receive a ñHighly Commendedò.  I hope everyone 
enjoyed the show and seeing the Art Work on display. 
 
Thank-you to Miss Goff for entering our studentsô work and encouraging them all to ñDo Their Bestò. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WXCP0jJZteg


 

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Year 5/6 Sport  
Gina Pearson  

LMR TRACK AND FIELD RESULTS  
Twenty eight students travelled to Bendigo to compete in the Loddon Mallee Regional Track and Field 
Championships on Monday 12

th
 October.  The results were mixed but all students participated to the best of their 

ability. It is a great effort for all those to compete on the day at this level. 
 
We had eight students make finals of the 80 m hurdles, 100m dash and the 200m and four relay teams.  Our relays 
were unable to gain a state final place but finished with 3

rd
 in 12/13 years girls (Tara Collins, Maddy Leijen, Jorja 

Wilson and Chloe Kell) and 4
th
 place in the other three. 

 
Congratulation must go out to the students who gained medals in individual events.  Those who finished 1

st
 or 2

nd
 will 

be heading to Melbourne for the State Finals on Tuesday 27
th
 October. 

 
Miller Griffiths  -  Boys 10 years. High Jump 1

st
 1.30m, Boys 10 years. Hurdles 3

rd
. 

Riley Williams  -  Boys 10 years. 200m 2
nd
,  

Charlie Barnett  -  Boys 11 years Long Jump 2
nd

 
Maddy Leijen  -  Girls 12/13 years Triple Jump 3

rd 

 
A huge thank you to Mr. Wegmann for all the hard work that he has put into the teamôs development over the last 

term and a bit. I know how much the school community, particularly the students, appreciate it. 

7-9 Community Report  
Vivienne Thomas  

Year 6 students from the Primary Campus have been involved in transition classes over the past two weeks.  
Nineteen year 6 students from our feeder schools also had their initial transition day on September 16.  
 
Renee Howell (Year 7 coordinator) and I have met everyone and we are looking forward to our three days of 
Transition on December 8

th
, 9
th
 and 10

th
. 

 
This yearôs year 7-9 students have now received their subjects and booklists for 2016.  Many students have 
requested changes and Year level coordinators are currently working on these with students and parents. 
 
Year 7, 8 and 9 Home Groups are currently being developed for 2016.  Students have identified others that they 
would be happy to share a form with.  We will have these forms ready for Flying Start on November 26

th
.  

 

Year 7 -12 Sport  
Term 4 Sport has begun with great success of students across Years 7-12. Loddon Mallee Region (LMR) Athletics 
and LMR Golf were held last week with a total of 13 students selected to represent our College at State Finals later 
this month.  Congratulations to all students who participated and thank you to teachers for attending the events. 
 

On Thursday, 8
th
 October, 26 students competed at LMR Athletics at LaTrobe Athletics Complex in Shepparton.  

Cooper Gentle won the 13 years High Jump with 1.60m, Riley Ironside won the 14 years High Jump with 1.70m and 
14 years Long Jump with 5.85m, Shae Oliver won the 13 years Triple Jump with 9.50m and Tahlia Murray won the 
15 years Javelin with 24.14m.  Well done to all students for their wonderful participation, encouragement, 
sportsmanship and behaviour last week. 
 

On Friday 9
th
 October, 4 students competed at LMR Golf at Rich River Golf Course in Moama. Cooper Gentle, 

Nathan Richards, Austin Baker and Jarred Baker were the team representing Kyabram P-12. The boys were 
successful in winning LMR Junior Golf School Champions, along with Cooper and Nathan placing 1

st
 in their age 

groups.  This was a wonderful achievement by these young golfers. They will compete at the State Final in 
Melbourne on October 30

th
. 

 

Campaspe Intermediate Boys Cricket was held at Kyabram P-12 College on Friday 9
th
 October with 11 students from 

Years 9-10 participating. Kyabram P-12 hosted St Augustineôs College for Round 1 with Kyabram P-12 winning 
convincingly by 97 runs. Notable mentions must go to Curt Ryan (52 runs and 1 wicket), Bailey Cox (62 runs and 3 
wickets) and Rylan Cunningham (32 runs and 2 wickets). These boys will play Round 2 of Intermediate Boys Cricket 
in Nathalia on Friday 16

th
 October.  Thanks to Marnie Blake for supervising the students and past student Brad 

Power for umpiring. 



 

CANTEEN  
PRIMARY CAMPUS 

 

OCTOBER  
 
Mon 26 Kerry Graves 
Tue 27 Brooke Cleveland 
Wed 28 Fiona Barnett 
Thur 29 Help Please 
Fri 30 Kerrie Campbell 

SECONDARY CAMPUS  
OCTOBER 

10:30-11:45am 1:00-2:15pm 
 

Mon 26 Help Please  Help Please 
Tue 27 Help Please  Help Please 
Wed 28 Help Please  Help Please 
Thur 29 Help Please  Help Please 
Fri 30 Help Please  Help Please 

COLLEGE NEWS  

Excellence Through Opportunity 

Round 2 of Campaspe Intermediate Boys Cricket was held in Nathalia last Friday against other successful school 
from Round 1 matches.  The boys played Nathalia Secondary College and won by three wickets and 35 runs to 
advance to the final. Unfortunately, the boys lost to a good side in St. Mary of The Angels, Nathalia in the final by 40 
runs. Congratulations to the boys for the day and thanks must go to Mark Ogden for umpiring the two matches on 
behalf of the college. 

 
 
 
State Athletics results from Tuesday, October 20th: Riley 
Ironside 2

nd
 in High Jump, jumping 1.70m. Great  achievement.  

Well done Riley! 
 
Cooper Gentle 6

th
 in 13 years High Jump, Tahlia Murray 7

th
 in 

15 years Javelin, Shae Oliver 7
th
 in 13 years Triple Jump. 

 
No results at hand for the 14 years Triple Jump as it was run 
late in the afternoon. 
 
The 15 years Girls Relay team who consisted of Jemma Hall, 
Jazmin Whitford, Grace Gale and Kate Sherwood came 7th.  
Great effort from all our students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ART Summer Scholarship Canberra  
Sue Meeking  

Students studying ART in year 11, 2016 may like to consider this opportunity for January 2017 before they enter year 
12:  Summerartscholarship2016@nga.gov.au  
Opportunities for our Art and Music students are often advertised. Do ask your class teachers if you want to find out 
about extracurricular opportunities.  They often involve travel and expense but are a great support and extension to 
   school studies. 

mailto:Summerartscholarship2016@nga.gov.au

